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U PCOMING 

EVENTS  

June 
 
- Re-enrolment 
process begins 
 
- 12th Queens 
Birthday public 
holiday (UKC 
Closed)     
 

July 

- 2nd to 9th Naidoc 

week 

- 10th to 14th 

School holiday fun 

week                 

- 28th National tree 

day for schools 

- Begin the shoe 

box appeal 

(Operation Christ-

mas child) 

- Cadbury fund-

raiser  
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UKC is currently run by a management com-
mittee consisting of myself as director along 

with family and church representatives who volunteer their time and exper-
tise, however over time we have experienced difficulty in recruiting key posi-
tions such as chairperson and treasurer. To continue to ensure we provide 
our high quality of education and care, UKC has been consulting with our 
approved provider Uniting as to what direction UKC's future will take and 
have decided to join the Uniting family of directly managed services - please 
ensure to read the letter attached to this newsletter for more information 
surrounding this.  
 
Please be assured that UKC will remain the same service you and your family 
currently enjoy day to day with staffing and routines remaining the same as 
well as UKC remaining a not for profit organisation. 
 
A family pack has now been emailed out to families including a Uniting en-
rolment form (you will not need to bring in new copies of birth certificates 
or immunisation details) a fee schedule (fees will remain at $87 per day) and 
a new direct debit form. Please complete and return to UKC by July 1st 
2017. Paper copies will be available in the office foyer if needed. 
 
We understand you may have questions regarding this transition and I en-
courage you to please contact myself Amy on 4751 9314, through email: 
director@ukcspringwood.unitingchurch.org.au  or come and speak with me 
Monday to Friday at any time. 
 
We look forward to helping you make this transition as smooth as possible 
as well as continuing the UKC environment you know and love.  
 

Be sure to head to our Facebook Page at Springwood 
Uniting Kids Care for updates on what experiences children 

are enjoying and upcoming events at the centre! 

4751 9314               
Director                          

Amy Goddard  
Tuesday and 

Wednesday in the 
office 

Monday, Thursday 
and Friday in the 
Rainforest Room 

Just a reminder that families are 
required to sign their child in and 
out of the class rolls each day ï 

this includes signing for any absences stating the reasons e.g. holidays, sick 
etc. This is a regulatory requirement. 
 
Staff from both Gumnut and Rainforest room 
regularly check over the rolls and update a list of 
dates for families to go back through the roll and 
sign ï please note we need families to sign the roll 
not the piece of paper with dates listed. Please 
ensure to check the lists regularly and sign where 
needed. 
Thank you  

Have you signed for absences?  

Management changes 

mailto:director@ukcspringwood.unitingchurch.org.au
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From the Gumnut Room 
*You know you can paint with brushes, spoons forks, sticks, cotton 
tips but there is nothing better than painting with your hands!! Which 
is a very common occurrence in the Gumnut room, with paint up to 
their elbows and hands and fingers spread flat on the canvas, the 
childrenôs face full of delight as they embrace this wonderful 
moment. The benefits and satisfaction that comes with painting 
experiences is enormous , freedom to experiment- building the 
child's autonomy ,confidence and identity. Finger-painting can 
increase awareness of hands and fingers and different touch 
sensations. Children are able to express themselves more deeply 
through art . 
*We have been collecting the autumn leaves and incorporating them 
into our artworks, currently we are painting boxes and attaching 
leaves onto them, which will then become our animal boxes where 
the children can explore imaginatively with a combination of made, 
natural and child made objects. 
*One of our spiny leaf insects has transformed as one of males 
recently shed his skin and revealed his newly acquired wings, this 
was a fascinating day as the children watched his transformation 
closely. It is wonderful to see the children having such a ongoing 
interest in them, becoming more and more acquainted with them, as 
they are regularly involved in the care and interactions with our 
lovely insects. 
*Tea making - Miss Sinead has been exploring tea making with the 
children, tasting, exploring the science of brewing tea. During this 
very special sensory experiences the children have been learning 
about variety of teas and flavours ,hygiene, table manners giving 
them the opportunity to talk about the their experiences of having 
tea with their family and friends. 

*Our Musical Band has been a very popular activity where we meet in Butterfly Land 
choose and instrument of any style, we have a conductor and a chosen song by an 
individual child. The music singing begins with a sense of thrill and enthusiasm until the 
conductor decides thatôs enough! The music stops with anticipation to start again, another 
song and conductor is chosen we start again with a excited flurry of Gumnut musicians. 
* Making Nut Free Pesto ï our herb garden is definitely a well used space where children 
casually visit for a taste of basil, chives, parsley etc. This inspired our creating of a Nut free 
Pesto, we blended Basil, oil, pepitas, roasted sunflower kernel, parmesan cheese, a very 
tasty pesto where it is hard to tell the difference between traditional and nut free.   
*Up-cycle, using one of our old artworks dating back to 2009, we striped it apart leaving 
only the frame, then using wool we began to wind and wind and wind on many colours and 
styles of wool. This is an ongoing project that can just be picked up at any time to add to. 
*As you know Miss Sinead is moving onto the Rainforest room and we welcome our new 
room leader  Miss Chris, whom the children already know and love. But Miss Sinead cannot 
leave until we mention how much we love her so here we go -The Things We Love About 
Miss Sinead, a happy bright person who always greets you with genuine interest and 
enthusiasm, listens to and reacts to your stories and always ready to help. Creates a calm 
feeling in the Gumnut room where the children feel at ease to express themselves knowing 
they have a active listener/nurturer who can make every individual feel special and proud of 
themselves. We know Sinead will take all these qualities to the Rainforest room, our 
Gumnut children will have opportunity to see Miss Sinead regularly. Sineadôs contribution to 
Gumnut room has been immeasurable so a big Thank you and we Love you Miss Sinead. 



From the Rainforest Room 
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During language time on Mondays we have been discussing 
different countries and their cultures, we have been adding different 
ways to say good morning or hello to our good morning song. Some 
of the children already knew how to say hello in a few different 
languages so it has been great to add these to our song. 
Our music group times have been a little different this month with 
some science experiments and songs that have something to do 
with the experiment. We have looked at how germs travel using 
glitter and tried to make colour changing flowers. 
 
On Tuesdays, we have been hearing more about Jesus. We have 
continued to read the  childrenôs Bible about the amazing things  
that Jesus did.  One of the highlights was learning about how Jesus 
feeding  5,000 people with only 5 loaves of bread and two little fish. 
We made some baskets with 5 loaves and two fish inside to remind 
us that nothing is too hard for God. We also ate fish and bread rolls 
for lunch. We  read  the story of Jesus washing his disciples feet. 
Jesus explained that he washed his friends feet out of love for them 
and He wanted us to also do this for each other. We washed each 
others feet, like Jesus did  to remind us to look after others needs.      
 
On Wednesdays, we have been learning about native Australian 
animals. We have learnt the difference between animals that live in 
Australia in zoos and animals  that live naturally in the wild in Australia.  We learnt 
about ways in which these animals live. Many are nocturnal and many have pouches. 
We learnt about the unusual traits of a platypus and why they have puzzled scientists. 
We have begun to look at the ways in which Aboriginal people depicted these animals 
in their art.    
 
Thursdays we have continued our celebration of our mums (from mothers day) 
working together to create our own version of Nick Blands book ñSome mumsò based 
on the different types of things our mums love to do or are great at. The children were 
authors and illustrators for this story and we are almost finished  with just a few more 
children to add their illustrations. From there our interest evolved into looking at 
different types of families and we have begun reading a story which looks at the many 
ways families can live. 
 
Following our learning surrounding Anzac day, on Fridays we have continued with a 
focus on Australia. After learning the Australian anthem, Miss Julia brought in her 
book about the well known song Waltzing Matilda and we learnt many fascinating 
facts including what a swag is with Miss Chris elaborating by sharing tales of her own 
swag. The children enjoyed listening to the song and asked to have it replayed several 
times! 
 

From the 5th of June we will welcome Miss Sinead as our room leader while Miss Chris 
moves across to the gumnut room. As you all know Miss Chris stepped in Miss Hayleyôs 
role who is currently on maternity leave. Miss Chris has been a wonderful addition to the 
Rainforest bringing with her many new and wonderful ideas such as the 5 Lôs which is our 
regular group time ritual nowðsitting with our legs crossed, hands in our laps, listening 
ears on, lips locked and looking at the teacher. This has improved childrenôs ability to 

focus and engage dramatically. We know Miss Chris will enjoy her transition to the 
gumnut room and share many wonderful ideas with them also. 



ADMINISTRATION 

Cathy and Duane are available in the office for administration enquiries: 

 Monday to Friday 7am-12noon  

(02) 4751 9314                                                              

Do you have a business 
you would like to 

promote? You can 
advertise in our monthly 

newsletter for $10. 
Please speak to Amy if 

you are interested. 

Attached to this months newsletter is  a fact 
sheet from Munch and move on Getting 
active; be sure to check it out! We will be 

including a different fact sheet each month, you can also head to their website 
to find out more at: https://www.healthykids.nsw.gov.au/campaigns-programs/

about-munch-move.aspx  

Munch and Move  

Food Safety 

Springwood 
Uniting 

church will 
be holding a second hand DVD and Book fair on Friday 23rd and Sat 24th of June 
and are looking for donations to add to their stall. If you have any DVDôs or Books 

you would like to donate, please bring them to the UKC office before the above 
dates. 

Looking to re-home books and DVDôs? 

On Thursday 25th of May we hosted our annual Biggest Morning Tea fundraiser for 
the cancer council where families and friends from the nursing home and church 

congregation joined us for fruit platters and scones which the children had helped to 
make. We even had Miss Hayley and her baby Summer join us for the morning which 
was lovelyðthe children were excited to meet Summer and see Miss Hayley again. 

Thank you to everyone who joined and help out by donating moneyðwe were able to 
raise $146.15 to go directly to the cancer council to help with research and providing    

   support to those affected by cancer.  
 

Did you know itôs part of our policies that everyone who enters UKC 
needs to wash their hands? You can help keep UKC Germ Free and a 

hygienic environment for the children and staff. 
Hand sanitiser can be found on the office counter and to the right of the 
inside of Gumnut room. Adult hand washing facilities are located in the 

Rainforest Room and Gumnut room bathroom 
Childrenôs hand washing facilities are available in the Rainforest and Gumnut room bathroom. 

To eliminate germs, wash your hands as we do at UKC.  

1-  Wet hands. Turn off tap.  

2ï Rub in liquid soap for 20 secs (Include under nails, between fingers, palm, back of hand, wrists).  

3ï Rinse hands under running water for 10secs or sing Happy Birthday. 

4ï Turn off tap with clean paper towel. Dispose of paper towel. 

5ï Dry hands completely with clean paper towel.   

Effective Hand Washing for a Healthy Community 

https://www.healthykids.nsw.gov.au/campaigns-programs/about-munch-move.aspx
https://www.healthykids.nsw.gov.au/campaigns-programs/about-munch-move.aspx

